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Twelve vehicles detain during police operation over the weekend 

The National Traffic Department (NTD) of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force 
(RSIPF) in a joint law enforcement operation on 22 September   have detained twelve 
vehicles. 

Director NTD, Superintendent William Foufaka says, “This is part of the safe green games 
operation conducted by the police and other law enforcement in preparation towards the 
Pacific Games 2023 (PG23) that will be hosted in November.” 

Superintendent Foufaka says, “The operation is aimed at tracking down vehicle drivers 
who are under the influence of alcohol when driving, using unlicensed motor vehicles and 
driving without license.” 

Director Foufaka says, “All drivers were charged with driving unlicensed motor vehicles 
and they were bailed to appear in Honiara Central Magistrates’ Court on a later date.” 

Police will continue to do traffic checks from now and during and after the games. 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

http://www.rsipf.gov.sb/


Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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